
Newsletter – WC 23rd June 2025                              
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

                I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 
             – Philippians 4:13
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A massive St John’s well done to all 
our Silverdale Stars this week

Curlews - Evie
For fantastic problem solving in Maths using 

multiplication facts.  Well done Evie!

Bitterns - Seb
For working methodically on times tables and 
completing all of the addition and subtraction 

work set this week to a high standard.

Harriers – Marnie
For being an all-round superstar, she is 

hardworking, kind, respectful and a joy to teach! 

Secondary school open days/evenings

Ripley St Thomas: Thursday 10th July 2025, 6 – 
8.30 p.m.

Dallam School – September 18th Thursday and 
Wednesday 24th 6-8pm 

The date is next Friday.  The show times are 
1330 and 1830.  A letter has gone out this 
week along with details of the production 

and information about tickets.
If anyone knows anyone that can film the 

performance, we would really appreciate it.

Summer production

Week 1  WC 30.06.25
Please note lunches will be increasing to 

£2.80 in September.

Lunches

Transition Year 6 to Year 7
Dallam - Welcome evening for Parents and 
pupils - Monday 30th June.  Induction day 

Tuesday 1st July.
QES - Welcome evening for Parents and pupils 
- Wednesday 2nd July.  Induction morning for 

pupils Friday 4th July

Friday Thought
Therefore I tell you, do not worry about your 
life, what you will eat or drink; or about your 

body, what you will wear. Is not life more 
important than food, and the body more 

important than clothes?
—Matthew 6:25

Props making day

Thanks to all the people who helped at the props 
making day.  The hall was a buzz of action and a 

LOT of work got done.  Particular thanks to 
Chimene, Rachel, Trueman, Lucy, Mia, Alice and 

Mrs Greenall

Giving fortnight

It is giving fortnight WC 30th June.  This was 
decided at the PTA AGM on the 13th June.  If 

you would like to give to the playground 
project, please click on this link.

Sports Day
This will now be on Monday afternoon (30th)  

We wonder who will be the winning team this 
year?  The children are in their teams and ready 

to go.  PE kits must be worn.  Colour group 
accessories can also be worn.  Multi skills starts 

at 1330.  Races at 1415.  See you there.

Staffing
We need welfare staff from September 12:00-

13:00.  If you are interested please call the school 
office.  All, or some of the week.  Anything would 

help.  
We also still need a site superviser/cleaner.  

Again, call the office for a job description and 
details about salary and hours

Class Blog
It’s Curlews’ class blog this week.  Click here to 
gain an insight into what a week in the life of a 

Curlew might look like.

Polite reminder
If you want to contact the office on Tuesday 
and Friday by email, please ensure you use 

s.alderson@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk

https://gofund.me/010aaa86
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
mailto:s.alderson@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk
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Diary Dates next week..
30.06.25 –Home visits Reception Sept 2025
30.06.25 – Leavers Service Chorley
30.06.25 –  Inclusive worship training
30.06.25 –  New intake evening Dallam
01.07.25 – New Intake day Dallam
01.07.25 – Online safety training Miss S
02.07.25 – Curlews visit to church  - Baptism
02.07.25 – Teddy Bears picnic – new intake
02.07.25 – Induction eve QES
04.07.25 – Welcome morning QES
04.07.25 – Summer production 13:30 and 18:30

We have started scanning books!  But we need 
more.  Please leave any unwanted books 

(preferably age 6 and up) in the reception area.  
This is part of our commitment to developing a 

culture of reading for pleasure and a lifelong love 
of reading.  Accelerated Reader should be set up 

and running, as from September. 

11+ REGISTRATION NOW OPEN FOR SEPTEMBER 
2026 ENTRANCE:

LGGS - REGISTER HERE
LRGS – REGISTER HERE

Please see this link for more
information on an 11+

Summer School with Tutor Doctor.

11+ Registration

         Well done to Harriers this week. Thank 
you to all families

 Harriers                    97.7%                     
 Bitterns                    93.1%                    
 Curlews                   86.3%                     
 Average school       92.9%

Attendance
Year 6 Leavers arrangements
Monday 30th June 2025 – Leavers Service

Blackburn Diocese Leavers service at Chorley 
Cathedral 10:00-12:00

Monday 7th July 2025 – Leavers Photos
We will take photos of our Year 6 leavers which will 

be available to download free of charge.  We will 
take individual photos as well as friendship groups.

Thursday 17th July 2025
Year 6 leavers Party – TBA

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 -  Shirt Signing
We are looking to give your child the opportunity to 
get their shirt signed in school, so please could you 
ensure your child has a shirt in school that they can 

have signed as well as the one that they are wearing.
Tuesday 22nd July 2025– Leavers Presentation and 

picnic
11am in church.  Our Year 6 children will take this 
opportunity to present to you their memories of 

primary school and look forward to their next 
challenges at secondary school.  They will be 
handed their end of year trophies and Bibles. 

This will be in church, followed by a whole school 
family picnic.
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Governors
You don’t need to be a parent or education 
expert to be a governor. Schools require a 

combination of hard and soft skills to ensure 
their boards operate effectively. Why not apply 

here to become a school governor?  

Mathletics
Well done to Teddy for 
getting your very first 

certificate in Mathletics.  
Awesome work!

Sponsored Run

Our annual sponsored run is now on Thursday 
10th July.  The team from Growing Well will be 
joining us, which is very exciting!  Belinda is 
helping to organise again.  Please can you get in 
touch with her if you are available to marshal.  It 
will just be a short time commitment.
The children have taken 
sponsor forms home.  
Please sponsor them! 
 It’s a long was for little 
legs.  Why not scan the QR 
code here. Or click here

https://forms.office.com/e/xnM7dgtzXv
https://forms.office.com/e/xnM7dgtzXv
https://forms.office.com/e/xnM7dgtzXv
https://www.lrgs.org.uk/apply2026
https://www.lrgs.org.uk/apply2026
https://www.lrgs.org.uk/apply2026
https://www.tutordoctor.co.uk/tutoring-services/exam-preparation/11-common-entrance/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/become-a-school-governor/
https://www.justgiving.com/page/sarah-sanderson-2?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=CL&utm_campaign=019


Friday 4th July 
13:30 and 18:30.  

Tickets available from the 
school office
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